Kingsmills Primary School

Newsletter – June 2019
After school club:
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Tuesday- Football will continue with Christopher for Rec - P7 with their last session taking place on Tuesday 11th June. I would like to thank Christopher for all his work with the pupils this year. The pupils have really enjoyed their Tuesday afternoons and have made super progress in their skills!
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Cycling Proficiency 

Cycling Proficiency will continue for the P7 pupils until Friday 14th June. 

P6/7 Manchester Trip

The pupils all had an excellent time in Manchester. I would like to thank Mrs Scroggie for accompanying the pupils on the trip and to Mr Savage in Lisnadill Primary School for organising this trip. 

Sports Day  
Thursday 6th June (weather permitting) has been set aside for sports day. It will start at 1.00pm and will finish at approximately 2.30pm.
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Pupils may wear PE kit into school on this day. Family and friends are most welcome to come and spectate. 
Love for Life

The P7 children will be taking part in the Love for Life programme “What’s Inside”. They will be travelling to Lisnadill Primary School on Wednesday 12th June. 

Cash for Clobber
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Our annual Cash for Clobber spring collection will take place on Monday 10th June. Please collect any unwanted items of clothing or household textiles and bring them into school this week. Please leave all items into the P6/7 classroom.

Your support with this is greatly appreciated. 
RE Inspection

The annual RE inspection will take place on Friday 14th June at 9.30am. We welcome Rev Hughes and Rev Colvin to Kingsmills PS. 
I would like to thank Rev Colvin, Rev Fitzsimons, Mr Rogers and Mr Finney for coming every month to speak to the pupils in assembly. We all have thoroughly enjoyed their visits.
Reception and P1 Sampling Day
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Our new Reception and P1 pupils are invited into school on Thursday 20th June from 9:00 am to 10:30 am. There will be plenty of fun activities on offer!!

Dublin Zoo 
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Our whole school trip this year will be to Dublin Zoo on Friday 21st June. Pupils will need to be in school for 8:20 that morning. Permission slips will be distributed next week. 
Norvex Party

A Norvex party will be held on Friday 21st June at 7:30pm in the home of Mrs Sharon McIlveen. Sharon has kindly agreed to donate the profits made at this event to school funds. Please plan to attend this event and I thank Sharon for volunteering her time and generously passing on the profits to school funds.

Music Tuition

I would like to thank Kerry and Keith for all their tuition with the pupils this year. Well done to each pupil who has worked so hard to develop their skills. Congratulations to all those who have passed exams and best wishes to those who have exams this month. Keep practising!
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As a school we are grateful to the Ulster Scots Agency for supporting us in providing opportunities for both singing and fiddle tuition this year in Kingsmills.
Prizegiving Assembly 

Our prizegiving Assembly is scheduled for Monday 24th June. It 

will start at 10:30 am. All family members are welcome to attend where all the pupils will be taking part.

Return of cups and shields
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If your child won a cup or shield last year, please return it to school by Friday 14th June.

Fun Night and Barbecue
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The PTA have planned a Fun Night and Barbecue for Thursday 27th June beginning at 7pm. This will a fantastic event to round off the school year. Keep the date free!

Shared Education
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The pupils had a wonderful year of learning through the Shared Education Program. We have had a fantastic time with our partners in Mullaglass, Ballymoyer and Beleeks and look forward to all our classes participating in this program next year. 
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Sunny Weather 

If we happen to have a spell of sunny weather this month, please ensure your child has a sun hat and has sun cream applied before coming into school so they are protected during outdoor activities.
School Website and Facebook Page

Please continue to log on to our school website at www.kingsmillsps.co.uk and check out our Facebook page. These will keep you updated with all school activities and events.

Applications for Free School Meals and Uniform
Forms for applying for free school meals and uniforms for the next school year are now available on the Education Authority website at  www.eani.org.uk. As a school I would encourage as many families as possible to avail of this as it is also of financial benefit to the school. It takes six weeks to process applications and as a school we are unable to give free school meals in September if the claim has not been approved.
Kingsmills Kiddies

Our Kingsmills Kiddies Baby and Toddler Group continues each Friday morning from 10 - 11:30am in the assembly hall. I would like to thank Sharon, Rebekah and Daphne for all their help this year in organising and supervising each Friday morning. It was great to have you with us and wonderful to hear the fun, laughter and activity!

Summer Holidays

School will finish at 12 noon on Friday 28th June 2019 for all pupils.

Dinners will not be served this day.
The next school year will begin on Thursday 29th August 2019 at 8:40am. 

I would like to thank all the Staff and Governors at Kingsmills PS for their hard work and support this year.

I wish all our leavers every success and blessing in their new schools – remember all that you have learned in Kingsmills. May you continue to ‘Play, discover, learn and grow!’

Kind regards,
H L Wright (Acting Principal)
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